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Editor’s Note: Submissions to the Masthead are due by the 21st of each month. You may e-mail your 
written material or digital photos to mbyc@mbyc.net or Barbara Earl.  

All submissions are subject to editing for content and space.  
We love your articles and photos! YOU make the Masthead wonderful! Thanks to all who contribute! 

Thanks for the great photos! — Nia Schmidt: pg. 3; Wayne Ratliff: pg. 4;  
Angela Soll pg. 6; Barbara Earl: pg. 7; John Michener: pg. 8; Glenda Boatman: pg. 11; 
Rachelle Phillips: pg. 12 

FROM YOUR COMMODORE 
  

Ahhh, April………. 
Time to relax by the Bay, after a busy first three 

months of the year.....”April Fools”.   In the month of 
April we’ve got it all going on at MBYC, with our 
Spring Potluck/General Meeting on the 7th, and our big 
party of the year, Opening Day on the 15th.  Yeah, it’s 
that time of year already.   The clubhouse has been get-
ting spruced up, thanks to her members and V.C. John 
Schmidt, leading quite a successful work day last 
weekend.   

Items on the General meeting agenda are; six 
candidates for life membership presented by the membership 
chair, and a consensus on what type of elevator/lift or not, that 
the membership might be interested in, to be brought forth by 
the Vice Commodore. So if you have an opinion as to which 
way to go on this topic (up, down or diagonally) please attend. 

Another subject of concern recently, has to do with boat 
accident reporting procedures. Information regarding this will 
be presented by our Insurance Chairman Lee Drocco at our 
regular April board meeting on the 12th of this month. 
 Last month I reported about a Santana 22 that was do-
nated by student member Nick Fabino’s father. Well, with 
Bruce Masterson handling the transactions, the boat was adver-
tised, shown and sold quickly and smoothly. So a big thanks to 
Bruce for his efforts. Proceeds from this sale went to the stu-
dent/junior sailing programs at the request of the donor. 
 A second blessing may be at hand for those participants 
of the Opening Day Parade as they pass by the north end of the 
waterfront during the City of Morro Bay’s “Blessing of the 
Fleets” ceremonies. So there’s another reason not to miss your 
clubs Opening Day Celebration. 
 

See you there, Dana McClish, Commodore  
 
  ~~~~~_/) (\_~~_/) ~~~~ _/) ~~~~~~_/) (\_~~_/) ~~~~ _/) 

 
 Nodding the head does not row the boat.  

 Irish Proverb 
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HAPPY HOUR HOSTS 
REMEMBER! In order for us to keep our 
liquor license, non-members are NOT AL-
LOWED behind the bar and all guests must 
sign the guest book located at the end of the 
bar. 

If you have questions about the operation of the 
bar, contact our Bar Steward, John Gajdos..  

If this is your first HOST  
ASSIGNMENT, contact the couple assigned 
with you and they will show you the ropes. 

If unable to attend, it is your RESPONSI-
BILITY to find a replacement. Perhaps you 
could trade with someone else on the Host 
List. 

The club will furnish paper products and plas-
tic ware for Host Night.  Hosts tend bar from 
5:30 to 7:30 pm AND serve snacks at 6:00 till 
7:30. 

APRIL 2007 
6 “Pandora’s Crew” 
        Alan and Carol Stephens 
        Michelle Voisenat 
        Terry and Judy Weir 
        Pandora and Gary Nash-Karner 
13   Jack and Barbara Daily 
        Bruce and Laura Masterson 
        Roy Highland 
20 Kerry and Pam McCants 
        Mike and Brooks Measures 
27 Bill and Peggy Sanders 
        Dick and Charlene Evans 
 
May 2007 
4 Ray and Suzie Berndt 
 Mike and Sharon Brooks 
11 Rick and Claire Grantham 
 Paul and Jessica Irving 
18 Judy Adkinson 
 Don and Glenda Boatman 
 Jim and Christy Hoxter 
25 Pete and Beverly King 
 Gerald and Erika Luhr 
 
June 2007 
1 Ron and Susan Giddings 
        John and Kirsten Swift 
8 John and Janice Tannenhill 
 Lewis and Joni Wells 
15 Pat and Sandy Hedges 
 Greg and Jennifer Barker 
22 John and Brooke Bodine 
 Jeff and Sally Davis 
29 Roger and Victoria Marlin 
 Forest and Frances Martin 
    — Polly Schneider   

If you make a change, please let  
Polly know:  

                 

April 18th, Wednesday, 10:30 a.m 

Our March paddle was a lot of fun, but a 
little short handed. It seems the Post Office 
lost the Masthead in never-never-land so it 
did not get delivered until the day of the 
Float. We still had a great time. It is time to start working 
out and get those muscles in good shape. We are going to 
attack the bridge again. Last year the fog rolled in and a 
few of our party got lost. 

We will leave from the dock at 10:30 a.m. on Wed. April 
18th. Bring energy bars, liquids, and remember there’s no 
place to get out to visit the john. 

Your fearless leader, 

G.P.P.  

FUN FLOAT 

We need to have a history file, a real one, something that is avail-
able to all.  Many of you have stuff that you have collected, and 
we need to get it all together in some kind of scrapbook form.  To 
this end, we're going to put a box outside the office for you to add 
your contributions to.  In a couple of months we'll put it all to-
gether and come out with something fantastic.  (We need volun-
teers who are committed to fantastic.) 
 
Cynthia Wimer, for the History Committee  

Thanks to Jim Phillips, John Bodine, and Brooke 
Townsend. We now have the satellite antenna for 
Dish Network.  As soon as it is installed (barring 
any intervention from Admiral Murphy) we 
should have the ability to receive both Direct TV 
and Dish Network signals for special events (Super 
Bowl, Americas Cup, etc).  Just bring your satellite 
box from home and away we go.      John Gajdos 
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FROM YOUR VICE COMMODORE 

 
 Greetings Yachties, 
 
  Well, as most people know, 
the big event in preparation for Open-
ing Day is workday and this year’s 
workday can only be described with 
one word, “WOW”! What a turn out. 
We counted 68 members and 14 jun-
iors that participated in workday, 
which in my opinion made it a very 

successful event. A short list of the many tasks completed 
were, the clubhouse was cleaned, inside and out, the boat-
yard was organized and weeded, the tarmac, decks, and shed 
were all cleaned/repaired as necessary, picnic tables were 
repaired and painted, a new bollard was fabricated and in-
stalled, club boats and launches received repairs and a good 
cleaning, the landscaping was tended to, and many other 
miscellaneous items were accomplished as needed. One 
measure of success is, that we were able to fill John 
Bodine’s 8 X 12 dump bed trailer to beyond capacity with 
trash and weeds!   
 Below you will find the names of many partici-
pants. I am positive that I am missing a few names and 
would like to apologize ahead of time. It is difficult to cap-
ture every name when the club looks like an anthill, but be 
assured we tried our best. So here it goes in no particular 
order:   
 Peter & Beverly King, Dana McClish & chil-
dren, Wayne Ratliff, Mike & Sharon Brooks, Nia & JP 

Schmidt, John Bodine & Brooke Townsend, Andy 
Brennan, Doug & Cheryl Gould, Bud & Jan Moore, 
Mary Flaven, Bill & Peggy Sanders, Lynn Meissen, 
Dick Evans, Jim & Sarah Orth, Greg Larson, Roy 
Highland, Jim & Char Bruzenak, Dale & Sandy  
Foresythe, Jeff Davidson, Laura McCarren, Pat & Dot 
Rygh, Dave Prewett, Donna Arozena, Gail Condon, 
Susan Wiley, Don Vest, Don & Kit Lockwood, Jim & 
Rachelle Phillips, Hal & Carol Carden, Bob & Judy & 
grandchildren Salamacha , Manny & Lola Fimbres, 
Peter Rothenbuecher, Mark & Angela Soll, John & 
Frances Budlong, Candy Botich, Rick & Corbie Von 
Stein, Marlene McQueen, Kathy Jorgens, John Gajdos, 
Judy Adkison, Brian & Andrew Monroe, Maralee 
Parkin, Ron May, Ray & Susie Berndt, Larry &  
Barbara Earl, Doug McDonald, Charlene & Terry 
Paris, and also 14 Juniors who’s names unfortunately I 
do not have. 
 Again, I apologize for the names I missed.  I would 
also like to thank those who did jobs in preparation for and 
helped tie up loose ends after workday. A very special thank 
you also goes out to those who provided/organized dough-
nuts and lunch. We couldn’t have done it without you! 
 
Thank you again to all involved. See you at Opening Day! 
 
John Schmidt 
 Vice Commodore 

On Sunday March 4th, Commodore Dana 
McClish and his lovely wife Teresa and Vice 
Commodore John Schmidt and wife Nia rep-
resented Morro Bay Yacht Club during the 
Santa Barbara Yacht Club’s Opening Day. 
SBYC had a wonderful buffet brunch accom-
panied with live steel drum music. After the 
opening speeches, they were invited to join 
the yacht club in their ocean parade. Thirty 
plus vessels participated and the weather 
couldn’t be more perfect. If you happen to be 
in Santa Barbara, please be sure to stop by 
SBYC and enjoy their great hospitality! 
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FROM YOUR REAR COMMODORE 

FROM THE PORT CAPTAIN’S DOCK 

 
Well it seems like this last month 
has seen a nice increase in sailing 
activity. We had two bay races, 
Spring 1 and 2, and two ocean 
races, the Mullins Cup Race and 
Winter 3, and Susan Wiley organ-
ized a very successful “Anything 
that Floats” fun day on Feb 24th, I 
believe that she will have a Mast-
head article to describe it. 

 
The Bay races were especially interesting for me. I 
crewed for Kevin Williams on “Protest!” for the first 
race Saturday (a particular experience as well as an 
honor and a privilege) and crewed on the Whaler on 
Sunday for Rick von Stein; we shared Mexico cruising 
stories during the races. Kevin Williams came to my 
rescue when he helped/instructed me in fueling, 
launching, starting, recovering and stowing the Whaler  
 
Race results: 
Mullins Cup –  “Whizbang” / May 
Bay Spring 1 – Daysailer / “Protest!” / Williams 
  Lido / Rothenbuecher 
  Laser / Budge 
Bay Spring 2 – Day Sailor / Williams 
  Lido / Watson 
    Ocean Winter 3 – “Whizbang” / May 
 

I took a lot of 
photos during 
the Bay races. 
The ones I am 
submitting to the 
Masthead are an 
attempt to cap-
ture the flavor of 
the races from 
different per-
spectives. 
 
PRO’s needed! 
We need a PRO 
and helpers for 
the Bay race on 
Opening Day as 
well as for sev-
eral races this 
summer. 
 
 
Wayne 
s/v Voyager II 

I thought work day went very well.  There were some really hard workers cleaning up the small boat yard.  Many thanks to 
all of them.  The boat shed was also cleaned and straightened.   

There are many outboards in the shed with no names attached to them.  Some have been there for a long time.  If one of 
these is yours please make sure your name is on it.  If we can not identify who the outboards belong to we will remove 
them.            Thank you, Jeff Davidson 
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AHOY NEW MEMBERS: 

  As you most likely have heard by now, Opening Day is quite the celebration here at the yacht 
club.  What you probably haven't heard about is our tradition of having NEW members stop by the 
Welcome Table at the front door to sign in on our Signature Tablecloth.  

 Back in 1979 Lorraine Miranda created this tablecloth for the dedication of the new club.  
Charm DeLancey embroidered the signatures to make them ever lasting; a Tradition was started. Open-
ing Day is the only time the cloth is used.   

  If there are any members who can't remember if they ever signed the cloth before, please check 
the list that will be on the table.  If your name is on the list then your signature is on the cloth.  Please 
do not sign again. 

 Each year a volunteer(s) is asked to embroider the new signatures. We give our thanks to Sarah 
Orth for taking on that project last year.   

 If you can help out please call me or e-mail me.   

 

Thanks, 

Helen Sicher 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 
Ahoy All, 
 Now hear this!  It is your last chance to pay your dues and be included in the New Roster List-
ings or to make changes in the Old Roster.  We're about to go to press, so if you've changed phone num-
bers, boats, or spouses (all other changes too)  call or e-mail today. 
 Good news! Two new members will be applying for membership at the April 12th Board Meet-
ing (6:00 p.m.) Their applications will be posted on the office door for current members perusal and 
comments. Comments must be delivered to the Board, in writing, before the board meeting.  
 Jerome (Jerry) White, a resident of Arroyo Grande, is an architect with S & S Homes.  Jerry is an 
accomplished boater, owner of more than one sail boat. He has been active with Morro Bay, and 
other sailing groups.  He is sponsored by Kevin Williams and Dana McClish.  
 Long time local residents, Terry and Charlene Paris, would like to be members of the  Morro 
Bay Yacht Club.  They purchased a Daysailer and have been honing their skills in the bay.  Proving their 
enthusiasm for the Yacht Club, Terry and Charlene spent Work Day at the Club scrubbing and polish-
ing.  They have taken part in the required social and boating activities of the Club. Sponsors are Dan 
Lapp and Jack & Barbara Keely. 
 Prospective members must have two sponsors who have known the applicant for at least six 
months, and who will support the applicant through the sponsorship process and after new membership 
is awarded.  It requires dedicated sponsors but is well worth it for the good of the Club.  For membership 
packets notify the Membership Chairmen. 
 
Bill & Peggy Sanders. Membership Chairmen  
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Ahoy Junior maties!  
  We are now a strong 14 member group: 12 Optimists and 
2 Laser sailors. In late February, we managed to have lunch over 
at the sandspit. The group seemed to like playing games and 
searching for sand treasures. It looks like we will be going over 
there again soon. We had a great lesson a few weeks back from 
Lex Budge on racing tactics and 5 of the Jr. members got to test 
their skills at the Harken I, in Marina Del Rey. Rory McClish 
raced in the white fleet and Kieran Hansen, Elizabeth Soll, Shan-
non McClish, and Kathryn Soll sailed in the green fleet. Congratu-

lations to Shannon for taking second place overall in the green fleet and to all the others for their en-
thusiastic participation. I think they all learned a lot from this experience. We are now looking forward 
to the Harken II on April 28th in San Francisco. Let me know if you are interested in going and possi-
bly carpooling.  
 Thank you to all of you who participated on work day, 
which was everyone! Our shed and the boats look great!  Con-
gratulations to Nathan Friedmann for his recent purchase of an 
Optimist. I will be ordering our Jr. shirts this month and taking 
orders in the next few weeks. I appreciate everyone coming on 
time and not leaving until everything is picked up. You all have 
team spirit!! 
Until next time…………..  Angela Soll 
     Jr. Advisor 
      

 

 
 
Hamburger Nights are just around the corner.  They will be every Wednesday Night from May 
30 (right after Memorial Day Weekend) through August 29 (right before Labor Day Weekend).  
Galley Chiefs Bob and Judy are looking for weekly crews to 
help set-up, serve, and clean-up.  Sign-up sheets will be posted 
soon after Opening Day, but in the meantime, several of you 
have said you want to help and we appreciate that.  The Galley 
crew not only has a great time working (well, hardly work-
ing!!) and greeting and getting to know our members – new 
and renewed, but you also save $5.00 on your meal that night. 
Please, sign-up and have a good time and a good meal, too. 
 
Bob and Judy Salamacha 
 



April 2007 Page 7 MASTHEAD 



Page 8 MASTHEAD April 2007 

 
 
 
 
  
 
The John S. Mullins Memorial Race was 
Sunday 2-25-07.  The wind was sustained 
and pretty consistent between 10 and 20 
knots. The course was about 11.3km 
rounding 18EB, then up to Constantine 
Rock and then back to MB to finish. Two 
boats came out for the race, Peggy D and 
Whizbang. Peggy D finished with a cor-
rected time of 1:48:59 and Whizbang’s cor-
rected time was 1:18:50. Peggy D received 
second place and Whizbang first. 
 
 The Winter 3 race was on Sunday 
3-18-07. The course was 3 laps around 
18EB and MB, making the distance a little 
over 9km. The wind was very light to start 
and out of the southwest. About an hour 
into the race the wind was up to about 10 
knots and out of the normal northwest. It 
died off again some toward the end of the 
race. Four boats participated in the race; 
Chiara Mia, Nanka, Peggy D, and Whizbang. 
The corrected times for the boats was: 
Chiara Mia 2:21:07, Nanka 2:31:06, Peggy 
D 2:27:55, and Whizbang 1:53:56.  
 
Peggy D received 3rd place, Chiara Mia 2nd, 
and Whizbang 1st. 
 
 
John Michener 
 
Photos of the races can be seen at MBYCOcean-
Fleet.com 

 
 
 

Above:  John S. Mullins Memorial Race. Ocean Fleet Cap-
tain John Michener. Skippers: Ron May and Bill Sanders 

Below: Winter 3. Skippers Ron May, Ryan Carden,  
Bill Sanders, and Jerry Luhr 
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From your Board of Directors 

GENERAL MEETING DATE CHANGE:    
APRIL 7TH 7:00 PM— 6PM POTLUCK  
 
Policy Letter # 6 section 13 revised to give discount to members for over night stay on the dock. 
 
Policy Letter # 21A Volunteerism was rescinded. 
 
Policy Letter #20 is being revised. 
 
Piano was tuned, but no more money will be put into it, as it’s not worth it. 
 
Please use new reimbursement form available in office. 
 
Honorary Members for 2007 were approved. 
 
Whaler has been repaired by Don Lockwood and Pat Rygh. Thanks Guys! 
 
From your Treasurer: 
We are having some trouble figuring out what you guys are asking reimbursement for, so we have made up a 
form for you to fill out.  You will find the forms on the desk in the office and we would REALLY appreciate it if 
you would use them.  
         Cynthia Wimer 

Spring 2:  
 
<    1st place Lido: 
Brian Watson’s team. 
 
 
 
 
1st place Daysailer:  
Dan McDonalds team.   > 
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 Vallarta Yacht Club located in Nuevo Vallarta (3 miles north of Puerto Vallarta) Mexico was 
the site of the J24 Mexican Nationals on February 24 through 25 and J24 World on March 5 through 9, 
2007. 
 The events were held at Paradise Village which is a planned resort consisting of hotels, private 
residences, restaurants, the marina and golf courses.  During the three weeks I was there the weather 
was perfect 70_ to 80_ everyday with very little humidity.  The wind varied between days of light and 
shifty (2 to 4 knots) to breezy 15 to 18 knots.  Our crew of five stayed at a villa located about a 1/4 mile 
from our boat. 
 The Mexican Nationals had 45 boats.  Many were from Mexico; however, a fair amount were 
from other countries there to tune up for the Worlds.  Included in the latter group was the reigning 
world champion from Brazil as well as others from Canada, Italy, US, Argentina and Peru. 
 Arriving on Friday morning our boat managed several hours of sailing that afternoon.  In the 
Mexican Nationals our boat USA 3324 managed to finish first, fourth and fourteenth on Saturday and 
first and second on Sunday to win the event.  In our two first places, after horrendous starts, we were 
forced left in light shifty winds which turned out to be the favored side of the course and we recovered 
to round in the top part of the fleet.  As the saying goes I would rather be lucky than good any day. 
 The course at both events was the same which consisted of three upwind and two downwind 
legs with an offset mark at the weather mark and a gate at the leeward mark. 
 The J24 World racing did not start until March 5, 2007; however, with 72 boats competing from 
13 different nations the action started March 1, 2007 with the dreaded measurement process.  The J24 
class takes the measurement process very seriously in order to maintain class parity.  Although our boat 
was through the process on March 1, 2007 we were only one of two boats completed on that date.  
There were other boats still trying to measure in on March 4, 2007.  The sails, mast, rigging, boat keel 
and rudder are measured, and the boat is weighed.  In addition total crew weight cannot exceed 882 
pounds at the start of the regatta and for a five man crew this can mean serious weight loss prior to that 
weigh in.  We managed to squeak through with 2.3 pounds to spare.  In the practice race held on Sun-
day March 4 we scored a four. 
 The opening ceremony was held on Sunday.  The Vallarta Yacht Club and Paradise Village did 
a tremendous job in putting on that show.  It took place in the resort amphitheater and featured per-
formances by local folk dance and singing groups.  In attendance was the Nayarit state governor, the 
state naval commander and the Mexican Olympic delegate.  The ceremony was followed by an open 
bar and buffet.  Thank goodness we had already weighed in. 
 Monday we finished fourth and seventh in light winds which was a solid performance.  Tuesday 
we finished fourth and fourteenth, not bad.  Wednesday and Thursday we imploded with a 22, 25, 27 
and 23.  Thank goodness Regatta scoring featured one throw out provided five races were run.  Friday 
we rallied with a 7, 15 to finish tenth out of 72 boats.  
For the top ten finishers there are trophies for the crew. 
 The Mexican organizers billed this as the best 
J24 Worlds ever.  After having participated in three 
prior Worlds in Italy, US and Argentina I would agree.  
It was a great time filled with good memories. 
 
Greg Larson 

2007 J24 WORLDS AND MEXICAN NATIONALS  
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 Daysailers: 
 We will have dinner and a Daysailer Fleet 128 meeting after the Spring 3 races on 
Saturday April 21—about 3:30 pm.  Dinner will be prepared or ordered-in depending on vol-
unteer cooks that are available.  It will be a joyous time as we plan for upcoming events: High 
Sierra Regatta, Pacific Coast Championships (PCCs), Daysailer Invitational, and houseboat 
camping combined with sailboat fun cruise on a lake. 
 
Bay Cruises: 
  As predicted we (about 20 people in Daysailers, Lidos, and Kayaks) had a great time 
sailing and paddling on February 24th.  The potluck food afterwards was incredible.  Everyone 

enthusiastically agreed that fun bay cruises followed by eating, drinking, and merry-making should be a regularly scheduled 
event. All boaters and friends are encouraged to join in the fun.  The second cruise and potluck was on March 24th, after the 
April masthead deadline.  I’m sure it was just as fun as the first cruise.   
 Here are the dates for future cruises. 
 Boat in the water and ready to leave the dock by 11:30 a.m. 
 Sunday April 29th –sail and potluck 
 Sunday June 3rd--Tide is up—sail to the back bay—and picnic in the boat food? 
 Saturday July 29th -- Tide is up—sail to the back bay—and picnic in the boat food? 
 Saturday September 8th-- Tide is up—sail to the back bay—and picnic in the boat food? 
 
 Susan Wiley  
Captain of the Daysailer Fleet 

News from Daysailer Fleet 128  
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        April 7th 
   General Board  
Meeting & Potluck 

Potluck at 6 p.m. 
 

 
 

 
 

April 7th 
Easter Fun Race 

JR’s Easter Egg Race 
 
 
 

 
 

         April 8th 
       Easter Sunday  

 
 
 

 
 

     
         April 12th 
     Board Meeting  

 
 

         
 
 
             April 15th 

OPENING DAY! 
 
 

 
 

April 18th 
10:30 a.m.            
Fun Float 

 
 

  
 
               April 21st 
                Masthead  
                Deadline 

 
 

 

February 23, MBYC 
hosts the Tall Ships' 

Crews 



T
id

e
la

n
d

s 
V

o
lu

n
te

e
rs

 —
  

A
p

ri
l 2

: J
im

 a
nd

 K
ar

en
 C

lin
to

n;
 4

: J
oh

n 
an

d 
Fr

an
ce

s B
ud

lo
ng

; 6
: L

ee
 a

nd
 S

ue
 D

ro
cc

o;
 9

: F
re

dd
ie

 F
er

na
nd

ez
 a

nd
 R

al
ph

 
W

es
se

l; 
11

 B
ob

 P
ye

at
t; 

13
: B

ud
 a

nd
 Ja

ni
ce

 M
oo

re
;1

6:
 B

la
in

e 
an

d 
M

ar
al

ee
 P

ar
ki

n;
 1

8:
 K

en
 W

ar
d;

 2
0:

 M
al

 a
nd

 Ju
lie

 
To

w
er

y;
 2

3:
 R

os
em

ar
y 

Jo
rg

en
s a

nd
 C

ar
ol

yn
 P

ye
; 2

5 
H

ar
ol

d 
H

ar
ts

el
l; 

27
: K

ev
in

 W
ill

ia
m

s;
 3

0:
 T

om
 H

ay
ni

e 
an

d 
A

d 
Sm

ul
de

rs
.  

A
lte

rn
at

es
: B

ob
 a

nd
 Ju

dy
 S

al
am

ac
ha

 a
nd

 D
ic

k 
an

d 
C

ha
rle

ne
 E

va
ns

.  
 M

a
y 

2:
 Jo

hn
 a

nd
 F

ra
nc

es
 B

ud
lo

ng
 4

: L
ee

 a
nd

 S
ue

 D
ro

cc
o;

  7
:  

Fr
ed

di
e 

Fe
rn

an
de

z 
an

d 
R

al
ph

 W
es

se
l; 

9:
 B

ob
 

Py
ea

tt;
 1

1:
 B

ud
 a

nd
 Ja

ni
ce

 M
oo

re
; 1

4:
 R

os
em

ar
y 

Jo
rg

en
s a

nd
 C

ar
ol

yn
 P

ye
; 1

6:
 K

en
 W

ar
d;

 1
8:

 T
om

 H
ay

ni
e 

an
d 

A
d 

Sm
ul

de
rs

 2
1:

 M
al

 a
nd

 Ju
lie

  T
ow

er
y;

 2
3:

B
ob

 a
nd

 Ju
dy

 S
al

am
ac

ha
; 2

5:
 B

la
in

e 
an

d 
M

ar
al

ee
 P

ar
ki

n;
 

28
: K

ev
in

 W
ill

ia
m

s;
 3

0:
 H

ar
ol

d 
H

ar
ts

el
l. 

A
lte

rn
at

es
: L

yn
n 

M
ei

ss
en

 a
nd

 D
ic

k 
an

d 
C

ha
rle

ne
 E

va
ns

. 



April 2007 

BULK RATE 
U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 
Morro Bay, CA 
Permit No. 24 

Morro Bay Yacht Club 
541 Embarcadero 
Morro Bay, CA 93442 


